COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL COLWINSTON ON TUESDAY FEBRUARY 14 2017 AT 7.30pm 
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

G Bates (Chair)


E H Lewis (Vice)




C Roach 



T Cook
H Maclehose



W Bellin 

P Graham -Woollard 
Others:                 
Joanna Howell (Clerk) 
County Cllr R Thomas
Apologies:       
PCSO Stone
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  
None at this point
3. UPDATE FROM REDROW REPRESENTATIVE

Cllr Graham-Woollard explained that due to a change in directors a Redrow representative had not been able to attend, however they had agreed to attend the March meeting.
AP Clerk to agenda for the March meeting
4. PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING 
There was one member of the public present she did not wish to raise any matters. 
5. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS
PCSO Angela Stone had sent her apologies.  She had reported to the Clerk that there had been one crime in the village since the last meeting, this was the theft from a vehicle.  The Clerk also informed the Council that there had been complaints to the Inspector about the lack of Police attendance at Council meetings.


· 
· 





6. Country Councillors Reports 
CC Ray Thomas explained that there had been a special Council meeting to agree the Cardiff Capital Region City deal.  CC Thomas felt that the agreement of this was very positive.

Cllr Lewis passed on the query from a resident regarding the required screening of the development at the bottom of Crack Hill.  CC Thomas explained he had enquired about this and the screening was only needed once the development was finished so if this missed the current planting season it would be done in the next season. 

There was also a discussion about future Solar Panel projects in the Vale. 
7. Discussion and decision needed on School Governor Representative
The term of the current Llandow representative ends in February, thus it is the term of this Council to provide a representative.  The Chair explained what was involved in the role and asked for volunteers.  Cllr Cook explained he was happy to volunteer for this role on a trial basis.  Cllr Graham-Woollard proposed that Cllr Cook be appointed representative on the Governors Board, this was seconded by Cllr Lewis and agreed by all.

AP Clerk to contact school and Clerk of the Governors
8. Decision needed on s137 grant request from Litter picking group 
As a member of the litter picking group, at this point Cllr Lewis declared an interest and did not take part in the discussion.  The Clerk explained that the litter picking group had asked for a grant for two litter pickers at a cost of approx.  £50.  This was discussed and agreed by all that it was an appropriate s137 grant.  The Council also wished to pass on their compliments to the group who did such a good job. 
AP Clerk to arrange purchase of the litter pickers
9. Consideration needed of any potential projects for 2017 for Cardiff Conservation Group
The Chair asked if there were any ideas for potential projects for this group.  Cllr Maclehose suggested the clearing of the area around the old well and the possible insertion of caissons.  There was a discussion of the possible ongoing financial implications of this in order to then keep the area clear.  The Chair suggested that the Council look at this project in stages and start with clearing the land and possibly putting down weed killer, stones or bark etc. 

AP Clerk to contact Conservation group and arrange a site visit.
10. 




11. PLANNING 

The previously circulated planning applications were reviewed: -
o
ENF/2016/0121/PC- Glan Ynys, Colwinston – Enforcement Contravention Ongoing
The Clerk stated that she had received an email from Marcus Goldsworthy at the VoG who was chasing the enforcement team on this matter.

CC Thomas was also aware that there had been contact between the owners and the enforcement team and would look into the matter further.  




12. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the ordinary meeting, which took place on Tuesday 10th January 2017, had been previously circulated by the Clerk. It was proposed by Councillor Cook that the minutes be accepted this was seconded by Cllr Roach. The Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 
13. MATTERS ARISING 


Point 3.2 – Welcoming of new villagers – The Chair suggested that a village booklet be put together which explained some of the village groups and their contact details. This could then be distributed in hard copy to any new villagers. This was agreed to be an excellent suggestion and Cllrs Cook, Maclehose and Roach agreed to take the project forward.
AP Clerk to forward on an example from another village
Point 8.2 – Stones in stream – The stones were still in the stream at Ty Draw, they had been there since the work on the new pumping station.

AP Clerk to contact Welsh Water again
Point 8.6 – Redrow signs- this planning matter had gone to appeal earlier in the month and the appeal dismissed so the signs should be removed very shortly. 
Point 8.6- Pillars at entrance to Redrow estate – The Clerk explained that there had been no response to her queries on this during January and February.  After a short discussion it was therefore agreed to send a formal complaint to the VoG regarding this matter.  The Council’s understanding was that Redrow had issued a request for a modification in planning for the entranceway some two months ago and that they were still awaiting a response from the VoG Council. 
Point 8.7- The unauthorised sign Dog Walking sign was still present despite being reported a number of times – CC Thomas to chase VoG

Point 9.1 – Green Lane – The Clerk read through the response from Gwyn Teague from the VoG on this matter and explained that his team would be looking through the historic documents on this lane and would get back to the Clerk shortly.

Point 10 – For the Council’s information Cllr Lewis explained that the Wales bill had given authority to modify constituency borders. 









14. CLERK’S REPORT
The Clerks report was reviewed and the following matters discussed: -

Renewal of OVW membership – The Council approved the renewal of the membership at £52.
AP Clerk to arrange renewal
The following correspondence had been received by the Clerk: -
09/02/17- Email discussion re Churchyard Clearance

06/02/17- Email from OVW re The Ombudsman’s Casebook

02/02/17- Email from VoG re Community Liaison Meeting Presentations

02/02/17- Email from OVW re Welsh Government Consultation on reforming local government

31/01/17- Email from OVW re Press announcement from Wales Audit Office 

31/01/17- Email from resident re early morning working at Redrow site

30/01/17- Email from VoG change of date for Election candidate briefings

29/01/17- Email from Cllr Cook re response from questions to the school

26/01/17- OVW Jan Bulletin

26/01/17- Email from VoG re reshaping cabinet report 

25/01/17- Email from VoG re local gov briefing meetings 

25/01/17- Email from R Thomas re speed van parking

25/01/17- Email from John Sparks re School Governor appointment

25/01/17- Email from OVW re School Governance 

24/01/17- Email from VoG re agenda for 1st Feb Comm Liaison Meeting 

23/01/17- Email from OVW re One Voice Wales Bridgend, Cardiff & Vale Area Committee Minutes -16th January 2017

20/01/17- Email from Cllr Lewis re possible equipment needed for litter picking group

18/01/17- Email from Cllr Bates response to Facebook question regarding works in field next to Redrow development

18/01/17- Email from Cllr Graham-Woollard with attached copy of latest Redrow Attenuation Basin Safety Report

17/01/17- Email from Cardiff Conservation Volunteers re potential projects for 2017

17/01/17- Enforcement office prioritisation letter for complaint re Redrow Signage 

16/01/17- Email from Electoral services are query of election deadlines

15/01/17- Email discussion re next steps of complaint re WP substation 

13/01/17- Email from Kelly Davies re information on low cost ownership scheme






















The Chair queried whether there were any questions/updates on the correspondence. 

Cllr Lewis explained that he was following up on the Churchyard Clearance with Gareth Jones. 

Cllr Graham-Woollard wished to update the Council on the ROSPA Report he had circulated, though he did state it would be discussed with the Redrow representative in the March meeting.  A key point of the report was that it indicated the basin should be fenced.  Cllr Graham-Woollard was meeting with Redrow shortly and so would ask them specifically what they were going to do about asking the VoG Council for a variation in planning to get approval for the fencing, especially as this will decrease the amount of recreational area.  Once this Council have a date for when the variation goes in we can then follow up with the VoG Council on this matter. 
Finance 
Funds as of 06/01/2017 £10,568(cashbook) incl £3,200 lottery grant for Village Book.

Receipts 

18/01/2016
VAT Refund 
£336.71

Payments to be authorised

26/01/2016
Share of cost of code of conduct advert
100461
£56.40















Cllr Lewis proposed the authorisation of the above payment and the OVW renewal at £52; this was seconded by Cllr Maclehose and agreed by all. The cheques was signed by two signatories. 

15. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
a.
Report from Working Party re Complaint to Ombudsman including review of draft form
The Council reviewed the previously distributed draft complaint there was a short discussion, and it was agreed that once the Clerk had inserted the dates of the correspondence and formal complaints then the complaint could be submitted.  The Chair gave his thanks to the group for putting this together. 
AP Clerk to update with dates and then submit complaint 
b.
Update from Cllr Roach from the February Community Liaison Meeting
Cllr Roach explained that the new Chief Inspector spoke at the meeting and explained there would be 5 new Sergeant on the beat in the VoG. 

There had been three presentations, the slides of which had been circulated by the Clerk.  Those were on the Election, the reshaping programme and the Public Services Board. 

Cllr Roach had brought up the communication policy this Council had put in place with the VoG.  There seemed to be much interest in this and she had been asked to circulate the policy.  The Clerk explained that at this point she had been contacted by the VoG to hold off circulating the policy until a meeting being held this week regarding the policy.  The Council agreed that they could circulate the policy if they wished. 

AP Clerk to update Council once she had heard back from VoG on meeting. 


c.
Update from Cllr Graham-Woollard and Cllr Tom Cook re BT Broadband
Cllr Cook explained that lots of data had come out of the survey, and that the data had shown a huge amount of variation.  It had therefore been decided that actually the best data would be to get a small number of villagers, who were located throughout the village to record speeds every two hours over a day. These people had been identified and this data was currently being recorded.  Cllr Cook was going to evaluate the data over the next few weeks. 

Cllr Graham-Woollard explained that he had been doing some checking on Ofcom and overall the speeds in the village were higher than the national average however there were pockets in the village where the speeds were very poor.  Once the data from the survey has been evaluated then the Council can meet with the BT Open Reach Area director. 

d. Report from Cllr Lewis –Closure of histology department in Princess of Wales Hospital.  Cllr Lewis felt that the closure of this department without consultation was another matter that caused inconvenience and delays to local patients.  The Council agreed that Cllr Lewis should draft a letter of complaint for the Clerk to send to the Cardiff and Vale Health Board. 


DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Tuesday March14th 2017 at 19.30pm in the Village Hall 
The meeting was closed at 9.10pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL

 DATE……………………………………………………………………
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